CPAAA General Meeting

Grace Union Church

November 10, 2022

Refreshments and Membership/Christmas party tickets 6:30 pm;

Meeting called to order 7:05 by Dale Flanakin, President.

Present: 52 members, 3 visitors, 6 police officers, including Board Members:

Dale Flanakin, Kim Hummert, Joan Edleson, Linda Gartner, Larry McDaniel, Joe Buffa, Kathleen Luepke, Marci Potter, and Julia Kozuszek

Dale Flanakin lead the Pledge of Allegiance.

- 1. Welcome: Dale welcomed members and tabled the reading of August's minutes.
- 2. Dale asked 2022 CPA graduates to stand, recognized them and welcomed them.
- 3. Dale then asked all of our Veterans to stand and be recognized and welcomed them.
- 4. Dale announced that Joan Edleson, Marci Potter and Larry McDaniel were finishing their terms as Board members/and thanked them for their service.
- 5. Precinct updates and Officers of the quarter introductions were given by Sargent Eric Tripp, 3rd Precinct and Lieutenant Pleviac, 4th Precinct.
 - a. Eric mentioned that Hyundai and Kia vehicles are still being stolen in record numbers, and there are (steering wheel) Clubs available at the 3rd Precinct. Participation in the Golf tournament was a success. School Resource Officers have been receiving Active School Shooter training. Property Crimes are escalating, but violent crimes have been decreasing. CPA finished up this past Tuesday evening, and he announced that his position will be changing, and this is his last CPAAA meeting as NPO officer.
 - b. Lt. Roediger indicated that 4th Precinct officers spend a great deal of time "keeping cars intact!"
- 6. Congratulations, plaques, and \$100 checks went to:
 - a. 3rd Precinct: Officer Marcus Becktell
 - b. 4th Precinct: Officer Nicholas Ems
- 7. Treasurer's Report: Julie announced that our current balance is 9007.72.
- 8. Membership Report: Joan reported that our current membership was 130 members, and there have been a few more added at this meeting.
- 9. Elections
 - a. Dale read Board job descriptions and announced that Recording Secretary and Vice President positions are open. Joe Buffa asked to be put on the ballot as Vice President and if elected will vacate his Director position.
 - Julia Treasurer, Kim Corresponding Secretary, Marci running for a Director position, and Dale – President, gave statements about why they would like to be elected for these positions.
 - c. Ballots were distributed and membership voted.

- 10. Guest Speakers, Tom Naughton and Meaghan Hawkins gave a most interesting presentation on the County's Body Camera system. So much more than just a camera on the uniform, the system gives the Department a tremendous ability to follow our officers, see what they are seeing, assist them in pursuit of suspects and look out for the well being of other officers. The system is a big investment for the department, and ongoing expense and growth is being monitored. Questions from the crowd indicated that this subject is very interesting and is important to be the future of Department effectiveness.
- 11. Election results were announced:
 - a. President Dale Flanakin
 - b. Vice President Joe Buffa
 - c. Treasurer Julia Kozuzek
 - d. Corresponding Secretary Kim Hummert
 - e. Director Marci Potter
- 12. Other announcements included upcoming new design of CPAAA merchandise and a spring CPA academy to be offered.
- 13. Adjournment: The meeting concluded at 8:25.

Respectfully submitted,

Marci Potter, Recording Secretary